

Serving the communities of Casa de Oro, Grossmont/Mt. Helix, La Presa, Rancho San Diego, Spring Valley, and unincorporated areas of El Cajon and La Mesa

October 21, 2015

Fire Chief Tim Isbell Bonita Sunnyside Fire Protection District 4900 Bonita Road Bonita, CA 91902

Dear Chief Isbell,

As you may know, the San Miguel Consolidated Fire Protection District ("District") is currently engaged in a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE for the provision of fire suppression service through June 30, 2018. In an effort to ensure that the District is exercising its due diligence in exploring all other reasonable and feasible options prior to renewing a contract with CAL FIRE in 2018, the District Board established an Ad Hoc Advisory Committee ("Committee") to determine if there are potential options to partner with other local agencies for fire suppression service following the expiration of the CAL FIRE cooperative agreement. To that end, the Committee is reaching out to local fire agencies to determine if there are any local agencies that may have the capability and interest to explore a potential partnership with the District to provide fire suppression services within the District's boundaries.

The District Board has developed a timeline so that reasonable alternatives to deliver fire suppression services to the District are either ruled out or specifically identified by January 1, 2017. This is not a formal request for proposals. However, the District is trying to gauge the level of interest among neighboring agencies to determine if there are potential viable options to consider prior to renegotiating a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE. The District also continues to explore the feasibility of returning to a stand-alone District.

Should your agency have an interest in exploring a possible partnership with the District please contact either myself or Chief Financial Officer Darilyn O'Dell using the contact information below prior to January 15, 2016.

Director Michael Vacio Chair of Ad Hoc Advisory Committee mvacio@sanmiguelfire.org 619-507-1172 Darilyn O'Dell Chief Financial Officer dodell@sanmiguelfire.org 619-660-5350

Thank you for your time and do not hesitate to contact either myself or Ms. O'Dell with questions.

Sincerely,



Serving the communities of Bostonia, Casa de Oro, Crest, Grossmont/Mt. Helix, La Presa, Rancho San Diego, Spring Valley, and unincorporated areas of El Cajon and La Mesa

October 21, 2015

Fire Chief Dave Hanneman Chula Vista Fire Department 276 Fourth Avenue Chula Vista, CA 91910

Dear Chief Hanneman,

As you may know, the San Miguel Consolidated Fire Protection District ("District") is currently engaged in a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE for the provision of fire suppression service through June 30, 2018. In an effort to ensure that the District is exercising its due diligence in exploring all other reasonable and feasible options prior to renewing a contract with CAL FIRE in 2018, the District Board established an Ad Hoc Advisory Committee ("Committee") to determine if there are potential options to partner with other local agencies for fire suppression service following the expiration of the CAL FIRE cooperative agreement. To that end, the Committee is reaching out to local fire agencies to determine if there are any local agencies that may have the capability and interest to explore a potential partnership with the District to provide fire suppression services within the District's boundaries.

The District Board has developed a timeline so that reasonable alternatives to deliver fire suppression services to the District are either ruled out or specifically identified by January 1, 2017. This is not a formal request for proposals. However, the District is trying to gauge the level of interest among neighboring agencies to determine if there are potential viable options to consider prior to renegotiating a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE. The District also continues to explore the feasibility of returning to a stand-alone District.

Should your agency have an interest in exploring a possible partnership with the District please contact either myself or Chief Financial Officer Darilyn O'Dell using the contact information below prior to January 15, 2016.

Director Michael Vacio Chair of Ad Hoc Advisory Committee mvacio@sanmiguelfire.org 619-507-1172 Darilyn O'Dell Chief Financial Officer dodell@sanmiguelfire.org 619-660-5350

Thank you for your time and do not hesitate to contact either myself or Ms. O'Dell with questions.

Sincerely,



Serving the communities of Bostonia, Casa de Oro, Crest, Grossmont/Mt. Helix, La Presa, Rancho San Diego, Spring Valley, and unincorporated areas of El Cajon and La Mesa

October 21, 2015

Fire Chief Rick Şitta Heartland Fire Department 100 E. Lexington Avenue El Cajon, CA 92020

Dear Chief Sitta,

As you may know, the San Miguel Consolidated Fire Protection District ("District") is currently engaged in a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE for the provision of fire suppression service through June 30, 2018. In an effort to ensure that the District is exercising its due diligence in exploring all other reasonable and feasible options prior to renewing a contract with CAL FIRE in 2018, the District Board established an Ad Hoc Advisory Committee ("Committee") to determine if there are potential options to partner with other local agencies for fire suppression service following the expiration of the CAL FIRE cooperative agreement. To that end, the Committee is reaching out to local fire agencies to determine if there are any local agencies that may have the capability and interest to explore a potential partnership with the District to provide fire suppression services within the District's boundaries.

The District Board has developed a timeline so that reasonable alternatives to deliver fire suppression services to the District are either ruled out or specifically identified by January 1, 2017. This is not a formal request for proposals. However, the District is trying to gauge the level of interest among neighboring agencies to determine if there are potential viable options to consider prior to renegotiating a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE. The District also continues to explore the feasibility of returning to a stand-alone District.

Should your agency have an interest in exploring a possible partnership with the District please contact either myself or Chief Financial Officer Darilyn O'Dell using the contact information below prior to January 15, 2016.

Director Michael Vacio Chair of Ad Hoc Advisory Committee mvacio@sanmiguelfire.org 619-507-1172 Darilyn O'Dell Chief Financial Officer dodell@sanmiguelfire.org 619-660-5350

Thank you for your time and do not hesitate to contact either myself or Ms. O'Dell with questions.

Sincerely,



Serving the communities of Bostonia, Casa de Oro, Crest, Grossmont/Mt. Helix, La Presa, Rancho San Diego, Spring Valley, and unincorporated areas of El Cajon and La Mesa

October 21, 2015

Fire Chief Andy Parr Lakeside Fire Department 12216 Lakeside Avenue Lakeside, CA 92040

Dear Chief Parr,

As you may know, the San Miguel Consolidated Fire Protection District ("District") is currently engaged in a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE for the provision of fire suppression service through June 30, 2018. In an effort to ensure that the District is exercising its due diligence in exploring all other reasonable and feasible options prior to renewing a contract with CAL FIRE in 2018, the District Board established an Ad Hoc Advisory Committee ("Committee") to determine if there are potential options to partner with other local agencies for fire suppression service following the expiration of the CAL FIRE cooperative agreement. To that end, the Committee is reaching out to local fire agencies to determine if there are any local agencies that may have the capability and interest to explore a potential partnership with the District to provide fire suppression services within the District's boundaries.

The District Board has developed a timeline so that reasonable alternatives to deliver fire suppression services to the District are either ruled out or specifically identified by January 1, 2017. This is not a formal request for proposals. However, the District is trying to gauge the level of interest among neighboring agencies to determine if there are potential viable options to consider prior to renegotiating a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE. The District also continues to explore the feasibility of returning to a stand-alone District.

Should your agency have an interest in exploring a possible partnership with the District please contact either myself or Chief Financial Officer Darilyn O'Dell using the contact information below prior to January 15, 2016.

Director Michael Vacio Chair of Ad Hoc Advisory Committee mvacio@sanmiguelfire.org 619-507-1172 Darilyn O'Dell Chief Financial Officer dodell@sanmiguelfire.org 619-660-5350

Thank you for your time and do not hesitate to contact either myself or Ms. O'Dell with questions.

Sincerely.



Serving the communities of Bostonia, Casa de Oro, Crest, Grossmont/Mt. Helix, La Presa, Rancho San Diego, Spring Valley, and unincorporated areas of El Cajon and La Mesa

October 21, 2015

County Fire Program Manager Herman Reddick San Diego County Fire 5510 Overland Avenue, Suite 250 San Diego, CA 92123

Dear Fire Program Manager Reddick,

As you may know, the San Miguel Consolidated Fire Protection District ("District") is currently engaged in a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE for the provision of fire suppression service through June 30, 2018. In an effort to ensure that the District is exercising its due diligence in exploring all other reasonable and feasible options prior to renewing a contract with CAL FIRE in 2018, the District Board established an Ad Hoc Advisory Committee ("Committee") to determine if there are potential options to partner with other local agencies for fire suppression service following the expiration of the CAL FIRE cooperative agreement. To that end, the Committee is reaching out to local fire agencies to determine if there are any local agencies that may have the capability and interest to explore a potential partnership with the District to provide fire suppression services within the District's boundaries.

The District Board has developed a timeline so that reasonable alternatives to deliver fire suppression services to the District are either ruled out or specifically identified by January 1, 2017. This is not a formal request for proposals. However, the District is trying to gauge the level of interest among neighboring agencies to determine if there are potential viable options to consider prior to renegotiating a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE. The District also continues to explore the feasibility of returning to a stand-alone District.

Should your agency have an interest in exploring a possible partnership with the District please contact either myself or Chief Financial Officer Darilyn O'Dell using the contact information below prior to January 15, 2016.

Director Michael Vacio Chair of Ad Hoc Advisory Committee mvacio@sanmiguelfire.org 619-507-1172 Darilyn O'Dell Chief Financial Officer dodell@sanmiguelfire.org 619-660-5350

Thank you for your time and do not hesitate to contact either myself or Ms. O'Dell with questions.

Sincerely,



Serving the communities of Bostonia, Casa de Oro, Crest, Grossmont/Mt. Helix, La Presa, Rancho San Diego, Spring Valley, and unincorporated areas of El Cajon and La Mesa

October 21, 2015

Fire Chief Javiar Mainar San Diego Fire-Rescue Department 1010 Second Avenue San Diego, CA 92101

Dear Fire Chief Mainar,

As you may know, the San Miguel Consolidated Fire Protection District ("District") is currently engaged in a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE for the provision of fire suppression service through June 30, 2018. In an effort to ensure that the District is exercising its due diligence in exploring all other reasonable and feasible options prior to renewing a contract with CAL FIRE in 2018, the District Board established an Ad Hoc Advisory Committee ("Committee") to determine if there are potential options to partner with other local agencies for fire suppression service following the expiration of the CAL FIRE cooperative agreement. To that end, the Committee is reaching out to local fire agencies to determine if there are any local agencies that may have the capability and interest to explore a potential partnership with the District to provide fire suppression services within the District's boundaries.

The District Board has developed a timeline so that reasonable alternatives to deliver fire suppression services to the District are either ruled out or specifically identified by January 1, 2017. This is not a formal request for proposals. However, the District is trying to gauge the level of interest among neighboring agencies to determine if there are potential viable options to consider prior to renegotiating a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE. The District also continues to explore the feasibility of returning to a stand-alone District.

Should your agency have an interest in exploring a possible partnership with the District please contact either myself or Chief Financial Officer Darilyn O'Dell using the contact information below prior to January 15, 2016.

Director Michael Vacio Chair of Ad Hoc Advisory Committee mvacio@sanmiguelfire.org 619-507-1172 Darilyn O'Dell Chief Financial Officer dodell@sanmiguelfire.org 619-660-5350

Thank you for your time and do not hesitate to contact either myself or Ms. O'Dell with questions.

Sincerely,



Serving the communities of Bostonia, Casa de Oro, Crest, Grossmont/Mt. Helix, La Presa, Rancho San Diego, Spring Valley, and unincorporated areas of El Cajon and La Mesa

October 21, 2015

Fire Chief Richard Mattick Santee Fire Department 10601 N. Magnola Avenue Santee, CA 92071

Dear Fire Chief Mattick,

As you may know, the San Miguel Consolidated Fire Protection District ("District") is currently engaged in a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE for the provision of fire suppression service through June 30, 2018. In an effort to ensure that the District is exercising its due diligence in exploring all other reasonable and feasible options prior to renewing a contract with CAL FIRE in 2018, the District Board established an Ad Hoc Advisory Committee ("Committee") to determine if there are potential options to partner with other local agencies for fire suppression service following the expiration of the CAL FIRE cooperative agreement. To that end, the Committee is reaching out to local fire agencies to determine if there are any local agencies that may have the capability and interest to explore a potential partnership with the District to provide fire suppression services within the District's boundaries.

The District Board has developed a timeline so that reasonable alternatives to deliver fire suppression services to the District are either ruled out or specifically identified by January 1, 2017. This is not a formal request for proposals. However, the District is trying to gauge the level of interest among neighboring agencies to determine if there are potential viable options to consider prior to renegotiating a cooperative agreement with CAL FIRE. The District also continues to explore the feasibility of returning to a stand-alone District.

Should your agency have an interest in exploring a possible partnership with the District please contact either myself or Chief Financial Officer Darilyn O'Dell using the contact information below prior to January 15, 2016.

Director Michael Vacio Chair of Ad Hoc Advisory Committee mvacio@sanmiguelfire.org 619-507-1172 Darilyn O'Dell Chief Financial Officer dodell@sanmiguelfire.org 619-660-5350

Thank you for your time and do not hesitate to contact either myself or Ms. O'Dell with questions.

Sincerely,